
An Roinn Talmhaiochta, 
Bia agus Mara 
Department of Agriculture, 
Food and the Marine 

Re: BCP 08/2022 

Triangular trade in crustaceans from GB 

To: VIs at Border Control Posts and SVIs with BCPs in their area 

Please see: INFO NOTE (17/05/2022) attached. 

The United Kingdom have not presented a residue-monitoring plan (RMP) for 

crustaceans, but intend to export crustaceans to the EU, which have been originally 

sourced from an EU Member State or from a third country with an approved RMP. 

The United Kingdom has provided sufficient guarantees that the requirements laid 

down in Article 2 of Decision 2011/163 are complied with. These guarantees will 

permit triangular trade in crustaceans from the UK. 

In light of the above clarifications and pending the upcoming adoption and publication 

of the two draft acts — CID (SANTE 10254/2022) amending Decision 2011/163/EU and 

CIR (SANTE 10256/2022) amending Annexes to Implementing Regulation (EU) 

2021/405 the Commission has asked member states to adopt a pragmatic approach to 

allow trade to continue for imports of consignments of crustacean products coming 

from the UK through triangular trade. 

When the Regulations are published a more detailed circular will issue on this trade. In 

the meantime, the importation of consignments of crustaceans that meet the EU 

import requirements can be accepted from the UK. 

James Hannon 

Border Control Posts Policy 
2411  May 2022 

Border Control Posts Policy 
Agriculture House, Kildare Street, Dublin D02 WK12, IRELAND 

www.agricuIture.gov.ie 


	Page 1

